
November 11, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, November 11, 1982 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on 

Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Jim Neth, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by 

Snyder, carried.   

 Bids were opened for tractor and mower.  They were as follows: 

 Bill Mearns  $502.00 

 William Grove  $470.00 

 Richard Kelley  $355.00 

 Henry Reaver  $505.00 

 Richard Wilson $506.00 

 The bid was awarded to Mr. Richard Wilson of Westminster, by motion of Snyder, 

2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, carried.   

 Workmen’s Compensation - It was reported that Gettysburg had 7 fire calls for the 

year 1979, 7 fire calls for the year 1980, and 15 fire calls for 1982, so far.  They serve 384 

homes in our township.  Supervisors should decide how they would like to pay 

compensation so that each fire company gets the correct amount of compensation due to 

them.  Secretary to see Hockley and O’Donnell to obtain an estimate of how much it would 

cost Mt. Joy if they had a fire company in their township.  (2500 people) 

Radio - Supervisors have obtained a copy of the agreement which they would have to sign 

if deputy constable Dave Kemper is to be authorized to purchase a two way radio for his 

car.  Neth will review the form before a decision is made.   

 Harry Boose had $350.00 offer from another municipality for township’s tar bucket 

and chopper.  Snyder to call Boose and try to get $375.00.  If not, sell for $350.00.   

 Steven Zeigler and Diane Zeigler plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, carried.   

 In conjunction with the 100
th

 anniversary of the founding of the Commonwealth of 

PA the House of Representatives sent Mt. Joy Township a certificate of establishment 

commending the township for its contribution to our system of self government.  Mt. Joy 

Township was established in 1749.   

 Letter was read from Adams County Commissioners on Gypsy Moth program.  

Applications have been filed for approximately 425 acres of land in Mt. Joy Township.  

The applications have not yet been reviewed and approved, but if they are the 

commissioners want $2.00 an acre for the cost of the program.  Snyder made a motion to 

send Commissioners letter of intent to participate, 2
nd

 by  Hilbert, carried.   

 Blacksmith - Supervisors discussed a state act pertaining to run-off water.  

Secretary to send a letter to Richard Hartlaub concerning water run-off reportedly coming 

from property owned by him along Route 97.   

 Gloria Clark of Clark’s Market - no on-site sewer.  She must clear out old fill and 

fill with good clean fill and then let set for 3-4 years till suitable for sand mound.  She was 

told to do this from the start, but she didn’t listen.  We have no jurisdiction.  She will have 

to work with Dean Shultz on this subject.   



 The budget for the fiscal year 1983 has been tentatively adopted.  Total budget 

$309,780 with a $39,761 surplus.  It was decided to drop mileage one mill to 5 mills, 

because of the increased revenue from the real estate property transfer tax.  It was decided 

to distribute $400 to the ambulance corps which serve the township and $600 to be divided 

among the Office for the aging and Senior Center.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Next meeting will be Wednesday December 1, 1982 at 7:00 p.m. 

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

  


